
Information for STUDENTS 

• Please continue to participate in twice-weekly LFD testing at home and 

please do not enter the school site if you feel that you have any symptoms 

of COVID-19. Please ask your parent(s)/carer(s) to contact the school. 

• If you feel unwell whilst on site…please tell a member of staff. He/she will 

make sure that you receive help and support. 

• Please do not arrive on the school site before 8.00am. 

• Please ensure that you have Hand Sanitiser with you. This sanitiser must be 

used on entry, to the school, and regularly throughout each day as well as 

frequent hand-washing. 

• Only Year 7 students are expected to attend on Monday 6th September. This 

will be their ‘Induction Day’. All Year 7 students are expected to report to 

the tennis courts by 8.40am. (Staff will be on both gates to direct you.) 

• Year 10 and Year 11 return to school on Tuesday 7 September. 

• Year 8 and Year 9 return to school on Wednesday 8 September.   

• Timings for the school day are as follows:  

o 8.40  AM Registration and Assembly/Colour Time 

o 9.00 – 10.00 Lesson 1 

o 10.00 – 11.00 Lesson 2 

o 11.00 – 11.20 Break  

o 11.20 – 12.20 Lesson 3 

o 12.20 – 1.20  Lesson 4 

o 1.20 – 2.00 Lunch Break 

o 2.00 – 2.20 DEAR time & PM Registration 

o 2.20 – 3.20 Lesson 5 

o School finishes for all year groups at 3.20pm 

• Please wear full school uniform. (Please check the website.) 

• Please bring full equipment. Sharing with other students is discouraged at 

this time. 

• Please wear your PE Kit to school on days when you are timetabled to have 

PE. (You are permitted to wear black/navy joggers or tracksuit bottoms. 

Please ensure that only discreet logos are seen. Large stripes/logos and 

wording will not be acceptable.) 

• Bring snacks/drinks and a coat/sun cream when necessary. 

• Check the website for announcements and reminders if you are not clear 

or ask staff to help you as you see them. 

• Let us know if you feel unwell at any point in the day. 

• Let us know if you need any help or support with schoolwork or if you feel 

upset or anxious in any way.  

• You are very welcome to wear face coverings in lessons, corridors and 

communal areas if this would make you feel less anxious. 



We are here to help and support you and we will do everything we can to 

help you to feel confident and happy. All we ask is that you do your best to 

help yourself and others too. If you are kind, hardworking, patient, 

thoughtful and thankful…you will be absolutely fine. 

 

We are all really looking forward to welcoming you back or seeing you for 

the first time! 

 

Mr Keating 

 


